
We sent our first internship students to the Faculty of Engineering at 

Kasetsart University, Thailand 

 

Based on the academic exchange agreement with the faculty of engineering at 

Kasetsart University (Bangkok, Thailand), 10 students, including fourth- and fifth-year 

regular course students and first-year advanced course students, were sent to take part in 

the internship program for a week from August 19 to 25. 

While staying at the university-owned hotel, our students took mathematics and 

drawing classes, enjoyed cross-cultural experiences such as Thai boxing and Thai 

language, and visited a Japanese-affiliated local company and the Ayutthaya dynasty 

ruins. All communication was in English at places other than the Japanese company, thus 

putting the students in a tough position. They had a tough week, but they also certainly 

had precious moments at the same time. 

Our students had the opportunity to learn Thai culture in more depth, thanks to a 

reunion with the students of Kasetsart University who had stayed in Asahikawa as an 

internship student from this May to July. Because KOSEN students from some colleges in 

Kyushu district happened to participate in the same internship program, they joined our 

students in making this overseas experience more fruitful. 

It is expected that we will continue this academic and educational exchange in the 

future while maintaining long-term mutual relations. 

 



 

      ・University Library 

   

  

 ・In the City of Bangkok      ・Night Market 

 

・Faculty of Engineering, 

Kasetsart University 



 

 ・At the Ayutthaya Dynasty Ruins         ・Experience of  

                                                     Thai Culture 

 

  ・In Thai - Japan Party 2018 



"2018 Training Report Meeting by Kasetsart University 
Internship Students, Thailand" 
 

On July 25 (Wed.), three internship students from Kasetsart University, Thailand had 

presentations in order to report their research outcomes that have been carried out in 

our college for two months . Our students who will participate in the internship at 

Kasetsart University on August attended this presentation along with some faculty 

members. 

Based on our academic exchange agreement with Faculty of Engineering at Kasetsart 

University, Thailand, we started accepting internship students from this fiscal year. 

This time, three students who undertook the internship presented their results about 

academic research at our school. 

The first presenter Ms. Nattida CHANPHOSRI reported on "Exploring oil producing 

algae from fresh-water pond in Asahikawa". 

Subsequently, Ms. Vaetanee KOETMUANGSAMUT talked about her research result 

entitled "Anion detection by poly (phenylacetylene) with asparagine-derived amide 

receptors". 

Finally, Mr. Kasidit KEEREEWARN gave his talk on "Growing Nb: SrTiO 3 thin films". 

All participants were listening to their presentations with great interest, and there were 

enthusiastic questions and answers in English among the students. It was a very 

valuable report meeting. 

  

▲Ms. Nattida CHANPHOSRI            ▲Ms. Vaetanee KOETMUANGSAMUT 

  

▲Mr. Kasidit KEEREEWARN            ▲All participants 


